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Service 768:  Clutton- Bath via Englishcombe & Clandown.

The Council supports a daytime (Mon-Fri) service that provides links between:

· Clutton and Farrington Gurney to Midsomer Norton and Radstock,

· Clandown, Camerton, and Timsbury to Radstock and Bath 

· Englishcombe and Priston to Bath

The route map and timetable are at:  B&NES 768 leaflet.pdf
Morning and evening peak commuter journeys between Writhlington and Bath use vehicles that operate on other contracts, but two further buses operate off-peak during the day.  The route is operated by CT Coaches.
	
	Contract Net Cost 2017/18
	£106,500

	
	Patronage 
	9,650

	
	Concession journeys %
	70%

	
	Cost per passenger journey 
	£11.53


Consultation Issues

This service provides the only bus links between several communities and Bath, Midsomer Norton and Radstock, giving options for travel to work, shopping and leisure activities. It is recognised that alternative travel options in the rural area served by the service are very limited.

The cost of the service is partly offset by a developer contribution which will not be available after August 2018. Retention of the service in its current form will therefore increase the financial burden on the Council.

The service has suffered from repeated re-timetabling to adapt to changes in the commercial market, most recently replacing services between Clutton and Midsomer Norton when First withdrew the 379 in April 2017.  This has damaged user confidence in the service and led to a reduction in usage.  

Possible options we would like to hear your views on:

1. Retention of the peak services between Writhlington and Bath 

2. Replacement of off-peak services by development of Farecar (shared taxi services) for Midsomer Norton & Radstock area

3. Replacement of off-peak services by development of Farecar (shared taxi services) for Englishcombe - Bath services

4. Withdrawal of the developer-funded journeys between Clutton – Timsbury from the end of April 2018.

5. Any other suggestions you may have for reducing the level of subsidy required for this service
